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In the Matter of a Duval County 

Certification of  

Construction Completion by: WACS # 33628 

Trail Ridge Landfill, Inc.  Trail Ridge Class I Landfill 

5110 U.S. Highway 301 (Phase 6) 

Baldwin, Florida 32234 

   

 

Attention: Mr. Tom Hawkins. Permit No: 0013493-026-SC-01 

 

 

 

In accordance with Specific Condition 2.B.5. of the above referenced permit, a 

Certification of Construction Completion (CCC) report was submitted to the Department.    

The CCC report prepared by CDM Smith, Inc., dated September 23, 2016, was received 

by the Department on September 23, 2016. 

 

The certification package relates to the construction of Phase 6, a lateral expansion of the 

subject landfill comprised of a double-lined, 31-acre area.  Four deviations were noted in 

the deviation Memorandum (attachment to FDEP form 62-701.900(2)), however these 

were considered to be minor deviations.  Department staff inspected the facility on July 28 

and October 4, 2016. 

 

Based upon review of the Construction Quality Assurance Plan, site visits, and review of 

the CCC report, the Department has no objections to the submitted certification. The 

referenced permit authorizes the construction and operation of new Phases 6 through 14 

located north of existing Phases 1 through 5.  However, this approval is solely for the 

construction of Phase 6. 
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If you have any questions or require additional information, please feel free to contact me 

by phone at (850)-245-8735 or email to Joe.Dertien@dep.state.fl.us. 

 

Most of the information received or sent by the Department is public record and is placed 

in the Department’s OCULUS electronic database.  You may view this document and 

others for this facility at the following link:  

 
http://appprod.dep.state.fl.us/WWW_WACS/Reports/SW_Facility_Docs.asp?wacsid=33628 

 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 
________________________________ 

Joe Dertien, P.E. 

Solid Waste Section 

Permitting and Compliance Assistance Program 

 

 

Copies furnished to: 
  

Lee Alford, P.E., City of Jacksonville, LAlford@coj.net 

Lisa Sterling P.E., CDM Smith, Inc., sterlinglm@cdmsmith.com 

Greg Mathes, Trail Ridge Landfill, Inc., gmathes@wm.com 

Eric Parker, Trail Ridge Landfill, Inc., Eparker1@wm.com 
Michael Bogin, FDEP Northeast District, Michael.Bogin@dep.state.fl.us 

Brian Durden, FDEP Northeast District, Brian.Durden@dep.state.fl.us 

Cory Dilmore, P.E., FDEP Tallahassee, Cory.Dilmore@dep.state.fl.us 
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